                                                      NEWAYGO COUNTY REPORT FOR THE JULY SECOND DISTRICT MEETING


Our county party is moving strong in building for the future.  This month and every month we had volunteers serve as Greeters at the Heritage Museum in Newaygo.

Having served as a Greeter I find it is a time to let people know that there is an active Democratic Party in Newaygo County.  

We had several members attend the Pride Fest in Newaygo on June 28th.  It was put together in about two weeks so we didn’t have a booth but we did loan them our tables and got many names to ad to our mailing list.

To encourage people to attend who may find setting through a business meeting boring our outreach group has come up with an idea of having a social time before the regular meeting to allow people to attend, speak out on issues that are current and want to find common ground.  They can then stay for the meeting or leave if they chose. 

We were glad to see two new people at the June meeting and when asked what brought them to our meeting they said “Fear of what is going on in our area, State and Nation”.  They were father and son and the son is a military veteran and now a high school history teacher.

Our Outreach committee has decided to change their name from outreach to Special Political Organizing Committee or (SPOC).

Serving on the committee are Sally Wagoner, Marshall Stern and Nancy Walker. 

In other business our finance committee reported our Dinner on August 5th is going very well.  We have Paula Thornton Greear , President and CEO of Michigan Planned Parenthood and Michael Lynch, Candidate for Congress speaking and Marshall Stern and Nancy Walker will MC.   Tickets are still available at $35.00 per person.


Our County Clerk notified us that the term of Dallas Dean will end on November 1st and we must submit three name for the position and the County Commission will elect one to serve for the next four years and the remaining two will serve as alternates.


This also means that the term of the longest serving Republican will end and the Newaygo County Republican Party of Trump will nominate three people as well.  The current member is no longer invited to their meetings, though she is a dues paying member, so we expect to have the county commission to have to chose between “Crazy, Crazier and Craziest”. Stay tuned!


We also had a White Cloud resident, Ollie Howie, appointed by Governor Whitmer to the Grow Michigan Together Council.  While he is unknow to us we plan to reach out to him ASAP.  We do know he is a self-made billionaire and a graduate of Harvard University.

Dallas Dean

Chair, Newaygo County Democratic Party
